Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Unapproved October 1, 2014

Members present:

Chairman Linda Murray, Vice-Chairman Sarah Silk, Dave Bowers,

Dave Senecal and Brad Harriman.

Members absent:

None.

Staff present:

Town Manager David W. Owen, Finance Director Pete Chamberlin, Public Works Director Dave Ford, Director of the Municipal Electric Department Barry Muccio, Department of Parks and Recreation Director Ethan Hipple and Recording Secretary Amelia Capone-

Muccio.

Chairman Murray opened the meeting at 6:30 PM.

Non-Public Session

Chairman Murray stated a non-public session is needed to discuss litigation, collective bargaining and personnel.

Consideration of Minutes

> 9/17/14

Chairman Murray amended page four, under item D to correct the request of the Wolfeboro Area Children's Center request for 2015 at \$15,000. She amended page five, under item I to note the 2015 request is \$741 (reduced from 2013).

Member Sarah Silk moved the Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen approve the minutes of the September 17, 2014 meeting as amended. Brad Harriman seconded. Members voted and being all others in favor, the motion passed.

Public Input

Josephine Amatucci addressed the Board and stated as she stated at a previous meeting the Town of Wolfeboro does not need a Police Commission. She is requesting to change the direction of the Police Department by doing away with the Commission and putting it under the direction of the Town Manager and Board of Selectmen. She feels by doing this it helps victims like her have a way to get around dealing with issues. She stated Moultonborough has a larger town and does not have a Police Commission. She stated the Police Chief is refusing to do investigations and because of that he has retaliated against her. She stated Police Commissioner Ron Goodgame once stated that a Police Commission is not needed and the money spent on a Commission could be better spent. She also informed the public that they can file a criminal complaint at the court, which is a private way to get justice.

Public Hearing

Temporary Event Permit

A. First Congregational Church and All Saints Episcopal Church to hold a Crop Walk on October 26, 2014 from 1:00-4:00 PM starting at the First Congregational Church.

Chairman Murray opened the hearing.

Bruce McCracken addressed the Board and stated this is an annual event to help raise money for hunger and 25% of the funds stay local. He stated this year's recipients are L.I.F.E Ministries Food Pantry and Knights against Hunger.

Being no others to speak for or against the request, Chairman Murray closed the hearing.

Ms. Silk questioned if this is for End 68 Hours of Hunger.

Mr. McCracken replied no, that is a separate organization.

It was moved by Dave Senecal and seconded by Sarah Silk to accept the Temporary Event Permit for the First Congregational Church and the All Saints Episcopal church to hold a Crop Walk event on October 26, 2014 from 1:00-4:00 PM starting at the First Congregational Church.

Bulk Vote

A. Weekly Manifests:

- 1. Manifest dated September 26, 2014
- 2. Manifest dated October 3, 2014
- B. Property Tax Abatements/Refunds Approvals
- i. Abatement/Refund #13 (2014) Tax Map 25, Lot 1
- C. Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber
 - i. New Garden Road Tax Map 254, Lot 1

It was moved by Sarah Silk and seconded by Brad Harriman to accept the Bulk Vote items A-C. Members voted and being none opposed, the motion passed.

New Business

A. Capital Project Update Report.

Dave Ford addressed the Board to review his Capital Projects Update Report dated September 26, 2014. (See attached)

Chairman Murray questioned if the water meters are now on the radio read and if less staff will be used.

Mr. Ford replied yes they are on the new radio read, but the staff is now able to work on other projects.

Ethan Hipple addressed the Board to update his Capital Project Update Report dated September 26, 2014. (See attached) He also noted that the Abenaki Ski area made the cover of national magazine Powder, which is a great honor.

Mr. Owen reviewed the Town Hall Capital Project update. (See attached)

Ms. Silk questioned if the funds encumbered will be used for the windows.

Chairman Murray replied she recalls the Board voted to encumber those funds for the windows.

B. Letter to New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services Regarding Effluent Disposal Alternatives

Mr. Ford addressed the Board to discuss the proposed letter to NH DES regarding a schedule and timeline for addressing the Town's alternative Effluent Disposal methods. He stated he would like to include the letter from Underwood Engineers in his report.

Chairman Murray stated that such was reviewed by the CIP Committee today and she clarified he would like to include the letter from Underwood Engineers and for NH DES to accept the proposed timeline that includes using the current RIB site for 4 more years.

Mr. Bowers questioned if the RIB site could be used at a reduced capacity.

Mr. Ford replied yes, but the focus at this point is to dispose off that site.

Chairman Murray replied that even at a less capacity it will still have a discrete discharge.

It was moved by Sarah Silk and seconded by Dave Senecal for the Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to support the letter to NH DES as proposed at this meeting and supporting letter from Underwood Engineers for a long-term solution for the Town's effluent disposal site. Members voted and being none opposed, the motion passed.

C. 2015 Budget Hearings

a. Emergency Management

Philip Morrill, Fire Chief, addressed the Board.

Ms. Silk questioned line 1-42900-610 general operating supplies.

Chief Morrill replied that between line 610 & 740 he has spent an additional \$900, replacing a computer due to software compatibility and rain gear.

Ms. Silk questioned what he will purchase next year.

Chief Morrill replied such is unknown. The line is relative to what is needed for emergencies.

Ms. Silk questioned if he spent professional development this year.

Chief Morrill replied that nothing relevant came up this year.

Chairman Murray stated this budget has a 0% increase.

b. Fire Department

Chairman Murray noted the 100 series will be adjusted with the non-union salary adjustments.

Ms. Silk questioned Workers Compensation.

Mr. Chamberlin replied that they are the correct figures and there are no credits this year to offset which is why he will be requesting the Board at the next meeting to request a revenue check.

Chairman Murray noted a 1.77% increase in the budget due to gas and diesel fuel.

Chairman Murray questioned the back up for the increase in line 1-42200.740 machinery & equipment.

Chief Morrill provided a copy of the recorder replacement for the Fire Department side as the current recorder is difficult to get parts to make repairs. The cost of the replacement is \$6,900.

Chairman Murray noted he has not used much of this line.

Chief Morrill replied he knows he has more funds encumbered.

Chairman Murray noted this line budget has a 0% increase.

c. Public Safety Building

Chairman Murray questioned the increase in water.

Chief Morrill replied the calculation is based on the previous year's usage.

Chairman Murray questioned the 1-42901.433 machinery maintenance expended to date.

Chief Morrill replied that HVAC system work will be done.

Chairman Murray noted an increase in insurance.

d. Capital Outlay-Fire

Pave Fire Sub-station 1-49609-731 \$40,000

Chief Morrill replied this is one that has come back on the list again and is priority #5.

Purchase Chief's Command Vehicle 1-49612-761 \$19,500

Chief Morrill stated the current vehicle, which was used when purchased, will not pass inspection in March without extensive work to the rotting underneath. He explained that the costs to repair the vehicle will exceed its value. He is recommending a lease/purchase for the new vehicle.

Chairman Murray stated that the Police Department and the Codes vehicle were purchased on lease/purchase programs and have worked well.

 Replace mobile radios 1-49613-764 \$ 12,286 & Replace portable radios 1-49614-765 \$26,948

Chief Morrill stated that a lease/purchase program is proposed to replace the radios has been proposed as a means to reduce the impact. The radios are 9 years old and Motorola will not be able to accommodate repair and maintenance on the radios. He stated technology changes all the time and 9 years is old in the technology world.

Mr. Owen feels the radios are crucial to the mission of the Fire Rescue Department and feels a lease/purchase is a more budget friendly way to make the purchase.

Chairman Murray agreed the lease/purchase and the radios are important to public safety more so than the parking lot at this point.

e. Electric-Administration

Ms. Silk questioned 3-43410-311 Consultants.

Barry Muccio addressed the Board and explained that this is the final year with the NH Electric Co-op contract for line workers. He stated that there will be negotiation and bid cost for a new contract. He stated they also will be moving to a different way to purchase power by moving to the day ahead market as recommended by consultant PLM, who will need to do more managing of the market than they do now. He stated although it is an increased cost the overall savings will be tremendous on purchase power.

Mr. Owen further stated that ISO New England is forcing those who are not in the day-ahead market to move to it by increasing the costs on the real time market, essentially penalizing them for not switching.

Mr. Muccio noted last year they received a cold weather surcharge that they never received before. He stated the plan is to switch to the new method in December. He provided back up information explaining such.

Ms. Silk questioned the increase in line 3-43410-380 custodians.

Mr. Muccio replied that the custodial services are increasing but noted they do shop around for the best cost.

Ms. Silk questioned switching to a pellet boiler system.

Mr. Muccio replied they have and are estimating the cost for pellets at this point. They do expect to save money with the new system.

Chairman Murray questioned 3-43410-412 water.

Mr. Muccio replied they had a running toilet that was repaired.

Ms. Silk questioned line 3-43410-435 Building Maintenance.

Mr. Muccio replied last year he had the building interior repainted and other maintenance items but is not proposing anything major this year.

Chairman Murray noted a 6.76% increase in this budget.

f. Electric-Distribution

Chairman Murray questioned line 3-43420-380 outside services.

Mr. Muccio replied this is a line he has been holding off on for budget reasons, same with line 3-43420-610 General Operating Supplies.

g. Electric-Generation

Chairman Murray guestioned 3-43430-380 outside services.

Mr. Muccio last year he has some issues at the substation, but has not had many this year.

Ms. Silk questioned 3-43430-311 consultants.

Mr. Muccio last year they changed contractors that monitor the Power Plant monitoring wells and the contractor is reimbursed from the State, but he carries some funds for maintenance as some of the wells can be damaged during plowing.

Ms. Silk questioned 3-43430-435 building maintenance.

Mr. Muccio replied that a water break caused some damage last year and this year will need to address some roof issues in the Capital Outlay.

D. Transfer of Settlement Proceeds to Offset General Fund Expenditures

Pete Chamberlin addressed the Board to explain that in the beginning of the Wright Pierce RIB lawsuit a small amount of funds were expended from the General Fund and now that the lawsuit has been settled the General Fund should be reimbursed in the amount of \$ 18,685.94 when payment is received.

Chairman Murray replied that this only makes sense, the taxpayers should not have to pay that expense.

It was moved by Linda Murray and seconded by Dave Senecal to approve authorize the transfer of \$18,685.94 in legal expense, incurred in 2010 and 2011 and charged to the Selectmen's Legal line item during those years, from the Sewer Fund's forthcoming Wright-Pierce settlement proceeds. Members voted, all in favor, the motion passed.

E. Request to Commissioner of the Department of Revenue Administration Regarding Over Expense in the Sewer Fund.

Mr. Owen explained that the Sewer Fund was over expended by approximately \$650,000 due to all the legal bills for the lawsuit and a letter has been drafter for the Board's approval to seek approval to over expend the legal line and note it will be reimbursed from the proceeds of the lawsuit settlement. He noted that funds were budgeted for the lawsuit, but the trial lasted longer than expected and the cost of expert witnesses and complexity of the case caused them to over expend the budgeted amount.

Chairman Murray noted the request was approved by the Budget Committee on Monday night.

It was moved by Sarah Silk and seconded by Dave Bowers to approve and sign the letter to the Commissioner of the Department of Revenue Administration for approval of the over-expenditure of \$650,000 in the Sewer Fund in the 2014 budget. Members voted, all in favor, the motion passed.

Old Business

Ms. Silk stated that she was notified by Captain Rondeau of the Wolfeboro Police Department that the Department collected 12-13 gallons of unwanted/expired medication during the National Drug Take Back Day on September 27th at the Public Safety Building.

Chairman Murray stated the first Budget Hearing for the Board of Selectmen review is Monday, October 6th at the Community Center and the next one will be October 8th at the Wolfeboro Public Library. She requested the Board to cancel the meeting on the 16th as she has a conflict with that date and noted they did start the budget hearings this evening to make up for that date. The Board agreed to cancel the October 16th Budget Hearing meeting.

Town Manager's Report

Mr. Owen stated the following:

- The Assessing Services Contract was awarded to the current Contract Assessor, Todd Haywood of Granite Hill Associates who provided the lowest bid.
- New Code Enforcement Officer Corey Ryder started Monday and seems to be fitting in well
- Officer James O'Brien has left the Wolfeboro Police Department and his last day was last Thursday.
- There is a Town Hall project meeting tomorrow and they hope to have all the prices for the subcontract work to have a better understanding of the full cost of the project. He noted that utility cuts and connections are taking place this week by the Public Works Department.

Chairman Murray questioned the status of the contract with CCI.

Mr. Owen replied the issues with contract language have been resolved and we should have a guaranteed contract with a not to exceed price soon.

Ms. Silk noted that Solid Waste Department was awarded a grant for the horizontal Bailer from NH the Beautiful in the amount of \$5,000.

Committee Reports

Mr. Harriman attended the WCTV meeting who reviewed the 2015 proposed budget.

Chairman Murray attended the CIP Committee meeting today, she will attended the Town Hal project meeting, she attended the Chamber Social and she attended the Budget Committee meeting on Monday.

Ms. Silk attended a budget meeting for LRHHPF and the Friends of Abenaki meeting.

Mr. Senecal attended the Budget Committee meeting and has a CAP meeting next week.

Public Comment

None.

Questions from the Press

None.

Being no further business before the Board, Chairman Murray entertained a motion to enter non-public session.

Member Dave Bowers moved the Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to enter non-public session at 8:32 PM to discuss litigation, collective bargaining and personnel. Dave Senecal seconded. Roll call vote: Sarah Silk-yes, Dave Senecal-yes, Dave Bowers-yes, Brad Harriman-yes, and Linda Murray-yes, the motion passed.

The Board re-entered public session at 8:46 PM.

Chairman Murray stated the non-public session minutes of October 1st, 2014 were sealed by a 2/3rds vote as required by law.

Being no further business before the Board, Chairman Murray entertained a motion to adjourn.

Member Sarah Silk moved the Wolfeboro Board of Selectmen to adjourn at 8:47 PM. Member Dave Bowers seconded. Being none opposed, the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted, Amelia Capone-Muccio Recording Secretary

YR	Art #	Project		Budget	Spent	Encumbered	bered	Balance	Comments
2007	7	7 WWYP-RIB/Clean up/Facility plan #07- 57400.100	s.	\$ 000'89E'9	\$ 6,350,245 \$	245 \$	17,000	\$ 755	
YR	Art #	Droject	- -	Sudant	1	П		-	NHDES has approved scope of work for Underwood Engineers for Effluent Disposal Options
			-	nager	nade	Encumpered	pered	Balance	Comments
2010	12	Water Line Upgrades #06-57700-100	s,	00.000,000		503,288 \$	· ·		96,712 Project under Lyman Contract is complete, balance for Line from Cropley Hill to Center St
2010	24	Rt 28 Study #01-57700-150	S	\$ 00.000,66	\$ 81,037	s	14,239 \$		3,724 Steering Committee, screened segment 5 alternatives, BOS approved recommendation, Stantec submitted report to NHDOT. Need to Set up field trip to view Round-a-Bouts, then steering committee will screen alternatives for segment 4.
YR //	Art #	Project	F	Budget	Spent	En	cumbered	Balance	Comments
2011	24	24 Design of Pine Street/Crescent Lake Ave #01-57750-170	s	\$ 00.000,26		31,045 \$ 4	11,000	22,955.00	41,000 \$ 22,955.00 Stantec Consultant - working on final desing. Need to have discussion about sidewalk and potential 3 way stop sign at Pine and Crescent. Roads in tough shape, due to delays (construction in 20167?), will have to shim this year.
R	YR Art#	Project	E	Budget	Spent	Encumbered	Ш	Balance	Comments
2012	13	Wastewater Facility Upgrades 4-57760-100	S	180,000 \$		85	l o		4,715 Project Substantially Complete (Spray Pump/Bldg, HVAC and Main Building upgrades), balance to be used to clean up site and patch pavement.
2012	14	Downtown Streets Upgrade - Phase 3 1-57760-115	S	750,000 \$	\$ 659,357	57	S	90,643	90.643 The reduced scope project is Substantially complete. Balance of funds to be used for Engineering and drainage upgrades at Lebner/Center St and drainage swale behind Foss Field
2012	16	Water Meter Upgrades 2-57760-100	v	\$ 000,000	\$ 483,578	\$ 82		16,422	16,422 NHDES approved Grant for \$185,000. Underwood Engineers is our consultant. East National Water is the Installation Contractor Project has had many challenges; scheduling appointments, equipment issues and contractor reliability. Project Substantially complete over 2,000 radio read units installed. East National is done with their work. Town crews are completing last 100 or so units. Balance of authorization will be used for new meters.

YR	Art #	# Project	B	Budget	Spent		Encumbered		Balance	Comments
2013	co	Center Street Reconstruction	s	2,100,000	s	85,167	\$ 22,	22,642 \$	\$ 1,992,191	
		01-57770-100								Stantec Consultant - Project in final design stage, but will be placed on hold until next year per NHDOT. Will be working on Utility Pole relocations and easements this fall
2013	9	Sewer Collection Upgrades	S	400,000	s	109,022	\$ 4,	4,115 \$	286,863	286.863 Additional field work in Center & Pline Streets required this spring. A few spot repairs, however, many services require work. Staff will make some
		04-57770-100						L		repairs, others to be included in Center St. Bid.
2013	7	PW Facility Upgrades	S	404,575 \$		396,059		s	8,516	Lift & Pumps completed
		1-5/7/0-110 NOTE BUDGET BREAKDOWN:								
		\$180,000 for Hwy Garage								Riidinn romalain naad in finaliya ADA arrass ramn and sita work
		01-49010-100 Balance of Settlement for Equipment	S	79,332	S	56,588	S	S	22,745	
		01-49011-200 Balance of Settlement for Building	s	270,329	s		s	s.	(19,305)	
		Balance for New Garage & Refurbish Old Garage	S	754,236	s	742,281	s		11,956	11,956 Balance for Insurance Adjuster and ADA rails
2013	10	Town Road Upgrades	s	\$ 000,009	1	\$58,017 \$		35,339 \$	6,644	6.644 Pork Hill and Stoneham Roads completed this fall. Chip Seals on Upper Trask. Trask Mt., and 2 sections of Pleasant Valley Rd completed.
		01-57770-120			9					Cross Road completed, except for guard rails
2013	11	Middleton Road - Design	s	150,000 \$		131,589 \$		5,911 \$	12,500	12,500 Project bid in July, awarded in September, construction underway
		01-57770-125								
2013	12	12 Town Hall Parking Lot Upgrades to ADA Stds.	v	100,000	LL \$	\$ 62.77		ν.	22.261	22.261 Parking lot project substantially complete. Paving sidewalks and curbing completed.
		01-57770-130								Lights in front on hold due to Town Hall construction.
2013	15				\$ 42	42,224 \$	16,000	000		Selected Chris Williams - Arch (Phase 1 - \$23.880) Control Technologies (\$6.590), Quantum - Structual (\$11.676) and Meridian Survey (\$7.500)
		01-57770-135								Structual Issues a significant concern, recommended repairs being evalauated. Ventilation and moisture issues being studied.
2013	12	15 Library HVAC Upgrades			s 18	18,809 \$	5,0	2,000		Working with Bob Strogen on low cost alternative to make old system work. A/C for back office completed. New heating and A/C control units the completed in the strong strong system. Project is ongoing with Strogen (Service Experts); Bergeron Tech Service report issued on Roof ineated.
		01-57770-135 TOTAL	s	100,000 \$		61,033 \$		21,000 \$	17.967	

92 21 SC

Project Budget Spent Encumbered Balance Budget Spent Encumbered Balance Budget Spent Encumbered Budget Spent Encumbered Balance Spent Encumbered Balance Spent Spent	1	17 77		-	-		1			
MIDDLETON ROAD CONSTRUCTION \$ 1,350,000 \$ 1,287,077 \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	#UH#	£	Project	B	dget	Spent	Enc	mbered	Balance	Comments
01-57780-100 \$ 160,000 \$ 2,000 \$ 10,284 \$ PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE FACILITY UPGRADE \$ 625,000 \$ 513,206 \$ 92,063 \$ 01-57780-110 \$ 100,000 \$ 125,000 \$ 7,300 \$ 01-57780-130 \$ 100,000 \$ 7,300 \$ 01-57780-130 WASTEWALK UGRADES \$ 7,300 \$ 01-57780-130 WASTEWALK DEADLESTARE \$ 7,300 \$ CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECTS \$ 125,000 \$ 4,535 \$ RAILARE WENTWORTH \$ 10,000 \$ 4,535 \$ 01-49613-732 BMPs LAKE WENTWORTH \$ 20,000 \$ 45,240 \$ 01-49613-736 \$ 20,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413 \$	9	-	MIDDLETON ROAD CONSTRUCTION	\$	000'056'1		S	1,287,077	П	33 GW Brooks from Freedom was the successful low bid, started work Sept. 15, focus on Drainage this Fall, sub. Completion date of June 15, 2015
0.1-57720-1.00										
Public Works Garage Facility Upgrade S 160,000 S 2,000 S 10,284 S 01-57780-120 S 127780-120 S 127780-120 S 127780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-120 S 10-57780-130 S		O	01-57780-100							
01-57780-110 S 625,000 \$ 513,206 \$ 92,063 \$ 513,006 \$ 513,206 \$ 5,063 </td <td>~</td> <td></td> <td>PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE FACILITY UPGRADE</td> <td>s</td> <td>160,000</td> <td></td> <td>s</td> <td>10,284</td> <td></td> <td>6 Electrical and heating system work has begun on PW Garage. Salt Shed and Hangers construction delayed until Spring, working on design and budget</td>	~		PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE FACILITY UPGRADE	s	160,000		s	10,284		6 Electrical and heating system work has begun on PW Garage. Salt Shed and Hangers construction delayed until Spring, working on design and budget
1000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10		0	01-57780-110		1		8	8		issues
01-57780-120 S 7,300 S 01-57780-130 \$ 7,300 S 01-57780-130 \$ 7,300 S 01-57780-130 \$ 125,000 S 5 01-57780-130 \$ 125,000 S 665 S 1 CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECTS \$ 50,000 S 665 S 4,535 S RMPR LAKE WENTWORTH \$ 10,000 S 665 S 4,535 S 01-49613-736 \$ 10,000 S 665 S 4,535 S 01-49613-736 \$ 10,000 S 665 S S 01-49613-737 \$ \$ 0,000 S 46,240 S S 02-49613-730 \$ \$ 90,000 S 46,240 S 413 S	-		TOWN ROAD UPGRADES	s	625,000	\$ 513,206	s	92,063		2. Spruebam Road and Jennass Earm navement overlaws completed. Forest Birch Libby and Cross Roads completed. Sand Seal on Beach Pond Road.
SIDEWALK UPGRADES S		_	01-57780-120							completed
01-57780-130 WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT CAPITAL RESERVE \$ 125,000 \$ 01-57780-130 CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECTS \$ 50,000 \$ 4,535 \$ CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECTS \$ 50,000 \$ 665 \$ 4,535 \$ RALIROAD STATION PARKING LOT \$ 10,000 \$ 665 \$ 4,535 \$ BMPs LAKE WENTWORTH \$ 10,000 \$ 50,000	-	1 2	SIDEWALK UPGRADES	s	100,000		s	7,300		Underwood developing construction drawings for NHDOT approval, work may be delayed until Spting.
MASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT CAPITAL RESERVE \$ 125,000 \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$		0	11-57780-130					8		Scope includes; Sidewalk and curb from Tread-well Lane to HS entrance. Repair, rebuild, overlay from HS to Cross Road.
UTLAY PROJECTS	-		WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT CAPITAL RESERVE	s	125,000					Project upgrades on hold at this time, working on effluent disposal issues currently. Engineering for Treatment Facility upgrades to start end of this
UTLAY PROJECTS \$ 50,000 \$ 665 \$ 4,535 \$ ATION PARKING LOT \$ 10,000 \$ 665 \$ 4,535 \$ FENTWORTH \$ 10,000 \$ 5 \$ \$ MA BOAT RAMP \$ 20,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413		0	11-57780-150							year.
ATION PARKING LOT 5 50,000 \$ 665 \$ 4,535 \$ 5 FENTWORTH S 10,000 \$ 20,000 \$ 5 STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT \$ 90,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413 \$ 5	. 9	U	CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECTS							
FENTWORTH \$ 10,000 \$ \$ IM BOAT RAMP \$ 20,000 \$ \$ STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT \$ 90,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413 \$		-	RAILROAD STATION PARKING LOT	s	50,000		s	4,535		Meeting held with stakeholders , plan being developed, construction schedule for Fall
FENTWORTH \$ 10,000 \$ IM BOAT RAMP \$ 20,000 \$ STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT \$ 90,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413		0	11-49613-732							
IM BOAT RAMP \$ 20,000 \$ STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT \$ 90,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413		В	BMPs LAKE WENTWORTH	s	10,000					Project on hold until 319 Grant issues resolved.
MA BOAT RAMP \$ 20,000 \$ STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT \$ 90,000 \$ 46,240 \$ 413 \$		0	11-49613-736							
STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT S 90,000 S 46,240 \$ 413 S		-	LIBBY MUSEUM BOAT RAMP	s	20,000					0 Work to begin late fall
STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT S 90,000 S 46,240 S 413 S		0	1-49613-737		**************************************					
		=	188Y & LAKE STREET WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT	s	90,000		s	413	\$ 43,34	7 Libby Street Completed in conjuction with road and draiange work
		6	2-49613-730							Lake Street scheduled to be done in Fall

Supplemental Capital Projects Summary

YR	Art #	# Project	Budget	Spent	Encumbered Balance	red B	alance	Comments
2012	19	Town Hall Repairs & I	\$ 200,000	171,021.42	-	·	28,979	
		01-57760-130						
		Fire Alarm	19,668.00	33,816,00			(14.148.00)	(b.)UU.UU] Slant Uale U.UUyl Z. Completion Date (b.)Zel I.Z. Tropiet complex (b.) 11.1.18.00] (Slart Date 11/06/12 Completion Date 01/30/13. Low bid was Knight Security. Project complete.
		Commerical Dehumidification Of Basement	20,000.00	9,260.00			10,740.00	
		Foundation Damproofing	2,200.00	0		,	2,200.00	Project deferred to a later date.
		Heating - Upgrade heating unit where needed	10,000.00	9,235.05		,	764.95	Start Date 11/16/12
		Replace Carpeting	27,000.00	19,150.00		-	7,850.00	Start Date 10/10/12 Completion Date 12/03/12 Heckman Flooring was contractor. Project complete
		Repair & replace Existing Windows - 1st Floor	50,000.00	61,350.65			(11,350.65)	[11,350,65] Northeast Collabartive Architects developed bid specifications and bid windows.
		First Floor - New DH Clad Windows. Douglas Fir	21,000.00	522.05		,	20,477.95	Start Date 05/06/13 Completion Date 06/30/13Pella Corp was contractor. Project complete.
		Int. (approx 25 windows)					í	
		*	21,942.00	13,287.67		,	8,654.33	Engineering provided by Acadia Engineers & Constructors and SFC Engineering for various components of project.
		8% Contingency	13,190.00	3,400.00		,	9,790.00	Asbestos Removal & Clock Repairs
				22			96	Balance of § 28,978.58 was approved by the Selectboard as a carry-over into 2014.
2013	6	Middleton Road Cemetery	\$ 42,199	\$ 29,432	s		12,767	Net appropriation as of the end of 2013 was \$ 42,199.40. Plans and specifications
		01-49606-710						completed in 2012. As bid specifications were being prepared, drainage issues surfaced. Hired surveyor to resurvey and engineer to
								prepare drainage plan. Drainage and road construction put out to bid; contract awarded December 2013 with contruction in spring of 2014.
								Bid Contract awarded to Gillum Construction in the amount of \$ 29,420. Finished and paid. Balance available for future use is \$ 12,779.
9								
2013	o	Construct Parks Maintenance Building	203,000	086,172 \$	n	2,000,1		14,24 S 13,02/ in expenses were transferred to other accounts in 2013 per request or rains ordering the continued at
_		01-57770-115 (Originally Voted)						year-end 2013 bringing the balance available for the project to \$ 233,177. This years remaining \$ 14,247 will used for creatury, fugar, we seed,
		Reclassified From Other Parks Budget Accounts						pavement patching and drainage work.
		Encumbered At Year-End 2013	\$ 16,550					
		Net Adjusted Budget	\$ 233,177					
2013	6	Abenaki Ski Lodge Design	\$ 22,135	\$ 17,435	s	4,326 \$	374	374 Parks Director working with building committee and Vaune Duggan, Architect on design. Soil testing is complete.
		01-49611-733						Current balances on purchase orders are as follows: for design services Vaune Dugan 3.1,616,001; connestor construction into 3.1,393,00 for construction estimation services; and liex Wetlands Consultants, Inc 3.1,315,00 for wetlands delineation services.
2014	7	Renovations Of Wolfebor Town Hall	\$ 4,000,000	\$ 206,483	s	96,716 \$		3,696,801 Project has begun with partial contract for repair to brickwork underway.
2014	თ	Abenaki Ski Lodge Engineering	\$ 30,000	s	v	s,		30,000 Results of Request For Engineering Services awarded to Casco Bay Engineering. Project is amost complete.
		01-49613-721						No payments have been paid yet.
2014	6	Cate Park Bandstand Repairs	\$ 9,500	\$ 7,523	s,			1,977 Agreement was negotiated with John Lovering to perform repairs. He provided materials but did not charge for any labor.
		01-49613-734				-		rioject is complete
2014		12 Interim Town Offices	\$ 50,000 \$	\$ 31,250		\$		18,750 Offices have been moved. Three payments of S 6,250 to Huggins Hospital remain.

Projects Report May 31, 2014